Finance Committee Minutes

February 13, 2008

Town Hall, Room 5

Present:  Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Kirby, Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Jones, Sr., Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Mastascusa & Mr. Westervelt

Absent:  Mr. Linnane

Guests:  Mr. Tassone, Finance Director, Fire Chief Harris, Members and Staff of the Parks and Recreation Committee:  Rita Mullen, Vice Chair, Lauren McMullen, Sergio Coviello and Maureen Stevens, Admin. Assistant
6:30 PM Fire Chief Harris came before FinCom to discuss his budget and his proposal for an ALS program.  Chief explained the process of when firefighters are called in to cover, and covered the actuals of overtime and vacation spent.  Ms. Hurlbut asked about the recent accident at the new Walgreens and the amount of fire fighters involved.  Chief Harris advised members of the number of men sent out and the overtime incurred.  Chief discussed the training budget and said that storm coverage and training figures can fluctuate.  Chief summarized the Tech. Reserve Team that was started under Chief O’Brien until the money ran out.  The team deals with underground emergencies.  When Chief Harlow took over, he came on with $20,000 in the budget.  There are 10 individuals willing to train for a rescue squad for underground rescues.  Chief said that every town has to have a designated person, and he said hopefully Homeland Security will be available for funding.  The closest team now is located in Hopkinton.
Chief Harris gave a power point presentation of the ALS service and how the town could benefit in the future.  Chief Harris would like to hire four more people, one for each shift they have.  He feels with profits from the ALS program, they could pay for the four new hires.  All new hires have to go through the Fire Academy.

Mr. Kirby suggested that additional ALS personnel might be covered in part by less O.T.  Chief Harris said that less O.T. may result in personnel taking a second job and, therefore, not available for coverage in emergencies. 

Ms. Hurlbut mentioned to members that Dr. Troughton is still working on the school budget.

Parks & Recreation members and staff came to speak to FinCom members about their budget.  Some expenses outlined include the $50,000 to be spent for the Chestnut Street soccer field, to be matched with NRYS $50,000; $50,000 toward Wheeler Farm house for meeting rooms; $13,000 for Kid Spot; and $13,000 for other things, $126,000 to come out of the Revolving Fund.  Ms. Hurlbut asked if Parks and Rec. would save money if they separated.  Ms. McMullen said, no; they work well as a combined unit.  The FY08 numbers do not reflect increases.
Ms. Hurlbut passed out a budget worksheet to note line items by department that could be reduced.  These figures will be discussed at the next meeting.

The next scheduled meeting will be held Wednesday, February 20, 2008, at 7:00 PM.

Mr. Kelliher made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 PM.  Mr. Wolpin seconded the motion.  Voted:  unanimously.

Approved _________________________ Date ________________

